

KOBE – RAMOKGADI ADVANCED LEARNING ACADEMY

P.O Box 243
Ezulwini Hhohho
Kingdom of eSwatini

Tel: (+268) 2416 3543/24162924 Email: <u>koberamokgadi@kobe.ac.sz</u> admin@kobeacademy.ac.sz

URL: http://www.kobeacademy.ac.sz

Newsletter

KRALA0708

06 August 2025

1. INVITATION TO KO CHELLA FUN DAY – FUNDRAISER EVENT FOR ENVIRONMENTAL PARK



Image of the proposed Park

Dear Parents and Guardians,

We are excited to invite you and your family to our **KO CHELLA FUN DAY**, an exciting school-wide event that brings together our **learners**, **teachers**, **and parents** for a day of fun, music, and community spirit — all in support of a great cause!

Event Details

Date: 09 August 2025

Time: 10:30 AM – 5:00 PM

Venue: Kobe Sports Ground (Kobe-Ramokgadi Advanced Learning Academy)

Entrance Fees

E100 per person (children & adults)

Includes access to all games and entertainment. Food is not included.

Purpose: To raise funds for the development of our school's Environmental Park at Kobe.

What to Expect

A fun-filled day for the whole family with:

Games & Activities:

- Horse Riding
- Rolling Wheel
- Jumping Castle
- Quad Biking
- Water Slides
- Merry-Go-Round
- Teachers' vs Parents Fun games

Live Music Line-up

- DJ Mbo
- Miss T
- Shabza & Tidal Deep
- SbuDE Drum DJ
- Banele (MC)

Food & Refreshments:

• A variety of food stalls will be available throughout the day (food is not included in the entrance fee).

Transport Arrangements

- Manzini to Kobe & Return E40
- Mbabane to Kobe & Return E30
- Mangozeni / Woodlands to Kobe & Return E5

Stall Rentals

Vendors interested in selling at the event can book a stall:

- **E400** (with electricity)
- E350 (without electricity)

Programme Outline

- 10:30 AM Arrival & Registration
- 11:00 AM Opening Remarks & Start of Activities
- 11:30 AM 5:00 PM Games, Music, Food & Fun

2. SCHOOL CLOSING AND OPENING DATES – AUGUST TO SEPTEMBER 2025

Please take note of the following important dates regarding the school calendar:

- Learners in Grades 1–11 will complete their examinations and stop attending school on Friday, 8
 August 2025.
- Reports for Grades 1–11 will be available on the school portal from Friday, 15 August 2025.
- The school will officially close on Friday, 15 August 2025.
- Grade 12 learners will continue with lessons until Thursday, 14 August 2025, and will also attend
 holiday lessons from 25 to 29 August 2025 in preparation for their preliminary and final examinations.
- The school will reopen on Tuesday, 9 September 2025.

3. SCHOOL FEES REMINDER

This is a gentle reminder that **learners who have not cleared their Second Term school fees** will face the following restrictions:

- No access to the school portal to view or download their Term Two academic reports.
- No admission to classes in the Third Term until all outstanding fees are fully settled.

We kindly urge all parents and guardians to settle any **outstanding balances before the end of Term Two** to ensure that your child's learning continues without interruption. Your cooperation and commitment to your child's education are greatly appreciated.

4. UPCOMING SCHOOL TRIPS TO SOUTH AFRICA

We would like to remind you of the upcoming **school trips to South Africa** for both our High School and Primary Senior Phase learners. Kindly take note of the following details:

High School Trip:

- **Dates:** 17 23 August 2025
- **Destination:** Richards Bay, KwaZulu-Natal Province, South Africa
- Departure: Sunday, 17 August 2025 at 7:00 AM from the school premises
- Return: Saturday, 23 August 2025 at 5:00 PM at the school

Primary Senior Phase Trip:

• **Date:** 19 – 22 August 2025

• **Destination:** South Africa (specific location details to be shared)

• Departure: Tuesday, 19 August 2025 at 7:00 AM from the school premises

• Return: Friday, 22 August 2025 at 5:00 PM at the school

Further details and updates will be shared through the **designated trip group platforms**. We encourage all parents to stay engaged and ensure timely preparations for a successful and enriching experience for our learners.

We encourage all families to come dressed comfortably and ready to have fun. This is a wonderful opportunity to support our school while creating unforgettable memories with your children and the school community.

We look forward to seeing you there!



